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By FANNIE SUNSHINE
The Champion

The new gazebo at the restored Mill Pond has been named.

[f town council approves the name — chosen by the Milton
2000 Committee — at its next meeting May 7, the gazebo will
officially be called the Mill Pond Millennium Gazebo.

The Town committee recently held a community-wide contest to
name the gazebo. More than 115 entries were received.

In reviewing the entries, the committee was looking for a name
that would reflect the location of the new structure and the spirit
with which it was built.

Local resident Darryl Ezeard submitted the chosen name.

“The millennium committee was thrilled with the amount of
entries received,” the Town’s director of community services
Jennifer Reynolds told councillors at Monday night’s community
services committee meeting.

“We shortened the list to come up with the final decision.”

The community services committee approved the name but it
won’t become official until town council gives it the green light.

Mayor Gord Krantz, who serves on the Milton 2000 Commitee,
said a lot of discussion went into choosing the final name.

“There were a lot of good choices.”

Councillor Rick Malboeuf said he didn’t have any problem with
the name but in the future wants council to see the list of entries
put forward.

The building of the gazebo was a legacy project spearheaded by
the Milton 2000 Committee in honour of the town’s millennium
celebrations.

Mr. Ezeard will be invited to participate in the official opening

and ribbon cutting ceremony for the gazebo to be held as part of

the town’s Canada Day festivities July 1.

In addition, Mr. Ezeard will have his name inscribed on a com-
memorative stone that will form part of the walkway at the Milton
Millennium Garden at Chris Hadfield Park.

Ms Reynolds also informed councillors the Mill Pond restora-
tion project is nearly done.

“Landscaping still has to be completed for the gazebo,” she said.
“We're looking at the safest location (on the pond) to hold winter
skating. A significant interest was also taken with boating accessi-
bility. The pond is now full but the re-stocking of fish has yet to be
done and that will be looked at after July, so the annual Fishing
Derby won’t be held at this site.”
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SATU RDAY MAY 5

Volunteers Wanted
to help those who need assistance taking down storm windows, cleaning

For a morning ..
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Work that’'s been completed at the Mill Pond includes the
removal of 32,000 cubic metres of sediment and construction of a
deep water fish refuge. A wetland was also created on the north
shoreline.

Disposal sites of the sediment included two closed landtill loca-
tions in Georgetown and one industrial site north of Hwy. 401 in
Halton Hills.

Aquatic planting within the pond is set to begin the week of May
14 and shoreline planting of trees and shrubs was set to get under-
way this week.

The pond was drained during the winter of 2000 and excavated
this past fall. The pond was re-filled last month.
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262 Main St. S, Rockwood

(519) 856-4170

Peter Appleyard Trio

in Concert

!
Wednesday May 16, Thursday May 17, Friday |
May 18, Saturday May 19. Price §75 per person,
7 p.m. Reservations are required.
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Don’t forget Mother’s Day!
Sunday, May 13
Fixed pnce menu - call to reserve.
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That in tum contributed to a decrease in the fish,

The Canadian Champion, Friday, April 27, 2001—7
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The problems began when an overgrowth of miltoil invade d the
pond in the past few years. The fast-growing weed choked oul
native plant species such as bulrushes and lily pads in the pond
amphibian and

reptile populations.
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a yard, digging a garden, washing windows, cleaning up waterways, around town or the r
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ALLENDALE

Community Day
The day will start with a Breakfast Barbecue at 8:00 am at the Milton Community
Resource Centre (MCRC), 540 Childs Drive (see map below)

Need Help?!?!

If you are unable to complete some of your spring clean-up jobs...

painting, yard work, lifting, general clean-up...
Please call (905) 875-4636 or fax (905) 876-0430.

such as washing win-
let your Neighbours Help!!

EARTHDAY'

ivire

If you would like to help... enrollment forms are available at:
Milton Seniors ﬂ\unlt) Center, Milton Town Hall, Milton Public Library, Milton

Chamber of Commerce, The Canadian Champion.

" Call (905) 875-4636 for information




